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October 28, 2004

Carole J. Washburn, Secretary

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW

P. O. Box 47250 

Olympia, Washington  98504-7250

Re:
WUTC v. Avista 
Docket No. UG-041515

Dear Ms. Washburn:  


Commission Staff writes this letter to respond to certain statements and allegations made by the NW Energy Coalition (NWEC) in comments it filed on October 26, 2004, regarding the proposed settlement in Docket No. UG-041515 (the Avista Gas General Rate Case).  In its comments, NWEC alleges that this case is part of a “growing trend of UTC Staff and utilities beginning settlement negotiations early and without all parties present.”  NWEC further states, “We urge the Commission to direct Staff in this and future proceedings to ensure all parties are included in settlement discussions when they commence.”  These statements and allegations substantially misstate the facts concerning the settlement process that actually occurred in this case, and make it appear that Staff (and by implication, the Company) did not include other parties in those settlement discussions, when the record clearly indicates the contrary.


Staff notes that NWEC did not intervene as a party in this docket, and has not participated in the settlement negotiations in this docket.  Those negotiations were directly addressed at the settlement hearing held on October 22, 2004.  In response to a question from Commissioner Hemstad, Mr. Ken Elgin confirmed that the day after the suspension of Avista’s proposed tariff changes (September 9, 2004) Staff contacted both Public Counsel and Northwest Industrial Gas Users (NWIGU) concerning settlement discussions with Avista; and on the following day, he sent them the spreadsheet that provided the foundation for Staff’s analysis and audit.  Subsequently, Staff had “several conversations with Mr. Cromwell and various members of his staff and experts.”  As Mr. Elgin noted, “Public Counsel has had an opportunity to participate in the settlement negotiations and has been fully informed and had opportunity to influence the outcome.”  (Docket No. UG-041515, Transcript of Proceedings, Vol. 3, at 79-80.)  Public Counsel also participated in the October 5, 2004, settlement conference that was provided for in the Commission’s September 23, 2004, prehearing conference order.  Id. at 76.  Mr. Cromwell further stated, “I would certainly, for the record, express my appreciation for the courtesy and communications that Mr. Elgin made with our office in this regard.” Id. at 80.  


 The Energy Project was granted intervenor status in this docket.  Their counsel confirmed that they were then informed of the prospect of a settlement in this case.  Id. at 84.  They also participated in the October 5, 2004, settlement conference. 


NWEC’s allegation that all parties, including the nonsettling parties, were not fully included in the settlement discussions in this case is simply not correct.

Very truly yours,







GREGORY J. TRAUTMAN

Assistant Attorney General 







Counsel for Commission Staff

GJT:kll

Enclosures

cc:  Parties

